
Agenda Item No 5 
 
Clerk’s Report – 23 January 2022 
 
Update on outstanding items: 
   
Natton Culvert and Flooding: Clerk liaising with Environment Agency to request clearing of 
Tirle Brook.  Clerk continues to investigate the history of work carried out on Natton railway 
culvert 
 
Telephone Box and Defibrillator at Fiddington:  
Clerk has placed order for defibrillator (expected delivery within 10 weeks) and is continuing to 
arrange further quotes for telephone box refurbishment.  Clerk has successfully applied for a 
free paint scheme aimed at those repurposing old BT telephone boxes and received voucher 
from local supporter. Clerk has quotes for replacement parts as requested. 
 
M5 Update: 

 Inspection/Survey - M5 both directions jct 8 to jct 9 - lane closure for inspections – 
overnight on 1 Feb - 3 Feb (21:00 - 06:00)  

 
Other Roadworks: 
Past:  

 15/12/2022 – 23/12/22  - Fiddington Lane, Fiddington.  
 17/01/23 -24/01/23 - Northway Lane – Motorway Bridge Resurfacing 

Upcoming: 
 Closure of Approach/Exit off M5 Junction 9 Circulatory Carriageway towards 

Tewkesbury from 26/01/23 to 04/02/23 (Nights only 21.00 – 06.00).    
 Grange Road, Northway -05/02/2023 – 06/02/2023  
 Electrical Works - A46 both directions Aston Cross to Beckford Lane, temporary traffic 

signals and carriageway closure for electrical works - 20 Feb 20:00 - 25 Mar 06:00 

 
Community Engagement Event: 

 Clerk getting quotes for stage and sound equipment  
 Clerk creating poster and facebook advert 
 Clerk engaging with potential speakers /guests 

 
Newsletter: 
Clerk successfully distributed in Aston Cross, Pamington and Barleyfields.  Councillors 
distributed in Natton, Claydon, Fiddington and Aston on Carrant. 
 
Aston Cross Bus Shelter: 
The bus shelter was successfully cleaned on 19th December 2022. Clerk to monitor shelter on 
a monthly basis to assess when next clean should be performed. 
 
ARPC Post Box: 
The new post box has been installed at Ashchurch Village Hall and we are awaiting the post 
code from the postal service. 
 
Refurbishment of street furniture and notice board in Pamington: Clerk has instructed 
Timber & Hardware to commence work.  They have since confirmed notice board will be 
completely removed in coming weeks and that they will refurbish the bench at point of 
noticeboard installation. Awaiting confirmation of date as work to bench is weather dependent.  
 
 
 
 


